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72 people arrested in relation to an arson incident in Western 

Province 

Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands police Force (RSIPF) in Western Province have 

arrested 72 people including six female in relation to an arson incident in Western 

Province on 7 July 2021. 

Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Western Province Chief Superintendent Mathias 

Lenialu says, “There are three dwelling houses burnt down and other three permanent 

houses were looted and completely destroyed.”  

PPC Lenialu says, “Police have responded to the arson incident, stabilized the 

situation and rushed casualties to Munda hospital for further treatment. One of them 

sustained serious wound and currently admitted at the Helena Goldie Hospital.” 

Chief Superintendent Lenialu says, “Families were left homeless, with no food and 
shelter. A group of men burnt some of their valuable properties. It is alleged that the 
motive behind the arson incident is an ongoing tension between Christian Fellowship 
Church (CFC) members who split in to group A and B.”  
  
Mr Lenialu says, “Police managed to control and calm the tense situation. Community 

Chiefs were reached to assist police on the matter and during the meeting the 

community allow the police to carry out their duties that led to successful arrest.” 

Investigation into this matter continues and I appeal to anyone with information 

regarding this arson to come forward and assist police. You can contact Gizo police 

on phone 60999 or Munda police on phone 62189 or police free toll line on phone 999. 
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Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 
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For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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